Mr. Gwinn Henry, Director of Athletics, University of Henses.

Dear Mr. Henry:

I am very happy to recommend the following men for their varsity letter in baseball for the spring of 1942. These baseball players have shown a fine attitude in their training habits and cooperative spirit in playing their abbreviated spring baseball schedule. They have provided recreation for themselves and entertainment for their student followers, and at a minimal expense.

Personally, I believe this effort on the part of the Athletic Association in expending this money to provide an opportunity for these boys to enjoy their skills has been worth while. I have been happy to contribute my small part in a supervisory way for the enjoyment of all concerned.

At a meeting in Columbia, Missouri, last night the boys unamimously elected Forrest "Mmute" Kresie as the Honor Captain for this year. Kresie has been a wonderful example by his fine, genial spirit and his fine training habits. He is one of our outstanding students and leaders on the Hill.

Marron Hodges' fine example on visiting athletic fields in a competitive way has won many friends for Kansas.

Forrest Kresie, Augusta
T. P. Hunter, Centralia, Ill.
John Krum, Lewrence
Denzel Gibbens, Lecompton
Warren Hodges, Lawrence
Eugene Alford, Lawrence
Dean Martin, Princeton
Delmar Green, Atwood
Irvin Hayden, Atwood
Danny Brune, Lawrence
Forrest Hill, Caspar, Wyo.
Marshall Hulett, Platte City, Mo.
Bob Innis, Pittsburg
Larry Johnson, Fort Scott
Otto Teichgraeber, Cypsum

Respectfully submitted,